
FROM THE PRESIDENT 

BY Bill Mayo 

During our January meeting, Kathleen 
Maca, the author of Hotel Galvez, 
presented an overview of her book. It was 
an exciting presentation, and Ms. Maca 
had signed copies of her book available 
for sale. Ms. Maca was presented with a 
Certificate of Appreciation for her 
presentation by President Billy Mayo. 

1st Quarter 2022 NEWSLETTER
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The first three months of 2022 have been relatively quiet for the chapter.  
However, we have had the applications for two new members approved.  
The annual reports to TXSSAR have been prepared and submitted; 
Compatriot William Adriance did an outstanding job of preparing the 
Americanism Report. 

One area that the chapter needs to spend effort is improving the attendance at our monthly meetings. 
We have all taken the oath to support both the chapter and its officers when we were admitted into 
the organization.  Members, who are not living out of the area or are not restricted for medical 
reasons, should make an effort to attend the monthly meetings.  A second area that needs attention is 
that of acquiring speakers for our monthly meetings.  Although this is the responsibility of the 
executive board, if you know of any available speakers that you think members would enjoy hearing, 
please provide the 1st Vice President Hugh Ferguson with the contact information for them. I look 
forward to seeing you at future meetings and your participation in future events.
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AWARDS AND CERTIFICATES

Past President Pete Lenes presents his 
son, Jeffrey Lenes his 15-year 
membership pin and certificates in a 
special ceremony on February 22, 2022. 

Dr. Jeremiah Holzbach received a Flag 
Certificate at his work location, Victory 
Chiropractic. 

President Billy Mayo presented Past 
President Pete Lenes his 15-year 
membership pin and certificate in a 
special ceremony on February 22, 2022. 

2



                 March 2022 Chapter Meeting Attendees

Bill Adriance, Billy Mayo, Ron Schoolcraft, Clark Wright, Albert Seguin, 
Jon Zwahr Zachary Adriance, and David Zwahr (Left to Right)

Standing left-to-right: John Thompson, Loren Johnston, Bob Cohen, Sam Massey, Zack Adriance, 
Mel Oller, Hugh Fergurson, David Hamaker, Ed Sellards, Don Hayes, Hiram Dunlap, Ron Walcik, 
Art Bryam, Kneeling: Bill Myers, Blair Rudy

SAR Color Guard for 2022 DAR Annual State Convention; March 17, 2022 
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UPCOMING EVENTS

• 14 Apr -- Dickinson ISD High School JROTC Award Program

• 16 Apr -- Chapter Meeting (First Responders Awards)

• 18 Apr -- Patriot's Day

• 30 Apr -- Texas A&M University ROTC Award Program at 
Galvestion

• 21 May – Chapter Meeting (Youth Awards Program)

• 30 May – Memorial Day Service (Seabrook Memorial Park)

• 14 Jun -- Flag Day

• 4 July -- 4th of July Parade in Galveston

ADDITIONAL FLAG CERTIFICATES

19 Feb 2022 Victory Chiropractic    Pete Lenes
19 Feb 2022 Pete & Sue Lenes    Billy Mayo
19 Feb 2022 Gloria Dei Lutheran Church  Hugh Ferguson
19 Feb 2022 Nassau Bay Fire & EMS    Hugh Ferguson
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             Welcome Robert Dring and Robert Adams
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